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Greenwood Lake Harmful Algal Bloom (HAB) Samples and Results as of 9/18/2019 
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Flight Results 

The 7/17/19 flight over Greenwood Lake detected lake wide cyanobacteria distribution, with the highest 

levels being detected in the New Jersey side of the lake. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The 7/30/19 flight over Greenwood Lake is detecting the presence of cyanobacteria in both NJ and NY 
waters and the pale-yellow color on the scale suggests cell counts greater than 20,000 cell/ml. This 
sensor is a general estimate and will be refined by comparison to lab analyzed cell counts.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
On 8/9, Greenwood Lake’s spatial distribution changed slightly, but there are estimated cell counts 

greater than 60,000, in one area, and there is still the presence of the bloom lake wide. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
On 8/20, the spatial distribution of an intense bloom has increased lake wide; phycocyanin levels are 
high 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



On 8/27, the spatial distribution of an intense bloom continues to be lake wide.  The intensity appears to 
be lower or it may be due to the cloud cover which limits the amount of cyanobacteria present at the 
surface where the aircraft sensor detects the reflectance. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On 9/3, the spatial distribution of a bloom is lake wide. Some of the highest levels are on the New York 

side, but there are some high levels in New Jersey on the south west shoreline.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
On 9/11, Greenwood Lake is showing much lower levels since last week, which may be showing the start 
of a declining trend. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

On 9/17,  flight data is still estimating bloom conditions lake-wide. 

 


